Dayton Valley Conservation District
                             	        August 27th, 2024 Meeting Minutes
34 Lakes Boulevard (Utilities Conference Room), Dayton, NV 89403




Board Members Present:				Board Members Absent: 				
Joe Ricci-Supervisor 
Tyler Minor-Chairman
Greg Lehman-Secretary/Treasurer						
Nate Johnson-Supervisor
Randy Selmi-Supervisor	
Tammy Hendrix-Commissioner
				
Staff Present:						Staff Absent:		
Rich Wilkinson - District Manager			 Madison Batz – Office Manager
Rachel Schmidt – Conservation Technician

Others Present:
Martha “Marlee” Jenkins 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM.

Item 1:  Roll call, introductions, determination of quorum and opening remarks.
Roll call was taken and it was determined that a quorum was present.  Please refer to the attached sign-in sheet for all those in attendance.

Item 2: The pledge of allegiance:

Chairman Tyler Minor lead the board in the pledge of allegiance.

Item 3: Approval of the agenda 

The agenda was approved by Supervisor Nate Johnson and seconded by Supervisor Joe Ricci.

Item 4:  Public Comment

There was no public comment at this time.

Item 5: Consent agenda 

5a. Approval of July 30th, 2024 Meeting Minutes
5b. Approval of July 30th, 2024 Treasury Reports

Neither the meeting minutes nor the treasury reports for the July meeting were prepared at this time. This item was rescheduled for consent at the September meeting.

[bookmark: _Hlk161405591][bookmark: _Hlk160780358]Item 6: Updates, discussion, and possible action regarding the Ricci/Pradere Stabilization Project.

DVCD’s District Manager Rich Wilkinson expressed his concerns about the delay in receiving engineering plans from their engineering firm to move forward with the stabilization project. He mentioned that as of right now, it’s unclear when the revised plans will come in. He mentioned the possibility of doing a Request for Qualifications for engineers in the future. He also mentioned that NDOT’s initial offer to both previous DVCD District Manager Rob Holley and him of being allocated $100,000 for Site #3near the bridge was most likely no longer on the table. DVCD also executed the contract for NDEP 319 this week, which is pending approval by the Administrator for NDEP. 

Rich and Marlee Jenkins will be collaborating to finish obtaining working in waterways permits for the project, with the goal to go to work on the project this Fall of 2024. Supervisor Joe Ricci expressed similar concerns with the lack of plans being timely delivered for the project. Secretary/Treasurer Greg Lehman asked about the delay, in working days, being caused by the lack of plans being delivered. 

The board discussed options for sourcing engineers from another firm and expressed concern over the project being delayed far enough to push work back into 2025.  A plan was made to expedite the process for obtaining plans if a response is not obtained within the next week.

No action was taken on this item. 

Item 7: Updates, discussion and possible action regarding the inventory, maintenance and disposal of district equipment, vehicles, and tools.

DVCD District Manager Rich Wilkinson presented an updated vehicle and equipment inventory to the board and mentioned the possibility of disposing of two smaller District atv’s and two of the trailers at an auction in October. He also mentioned the possibility of taking a canoe and caravan camper at the shed to auction. Secretary/Treasurer Greg Lehman provided further details on the process of taking vehicles to auction in the coming months.

Commissioner Tammy Hendrix motioned for the approval of items to be liquidated at staff’s discretion. Supervisor Joe Ricci seconded the motion. The motion was passed unanimously.

Item 8: Updates, discussion and possible action regarding the rental program details and paperwork.

DVCD District Manager Rich Wilkinson discussed the benefits of implementing a rental program for DVCD to help generate income through renting out equipment. Commissioner Tammy Hendrix provided an annotated copy of rental program paperwork draft, and a plan was made to bring revised paperwork before the board at the next board meeting.

No action taken on this item. 

Item 9: District Supervisor Reports 

Supervisor Nate Johnson asked if the District will be able to maintain funding for projects and staffing through the next year. District Manager Rich Wilkinson discussed his plans for continuing to submit grant applications and maintain funding into next year and at least until a new District Manager is hired. 

Chairman Ty Minor provided updates on the candidate for District Manager and timing of filling the position. Conservation Technician Rachel Schmidt discussed options for flying job ads for open positions, including the Admin Assistant position. 

Secretary/Treasurer Greg Lehman mentioned a question he got from a local watermaster on the risk of algae within the river to drinking cattle. The board discussed potential risks to cattle from this.

Chairman Ty Minor provided updates on the development of the District website and confirmed that the District was on track to have a display at the Dayton Valley Days event.





Item 10: District Staff Reports 

District Manager Rich Wilkinson updated the board on District attending at the National Association of Conservation Districts (NACD) meeting in November. He discussed plans for Conservation Technician Rachel Schmidt to do outreach and attend training at the event. He mentioned that he would like for rental program details to be added to the District website eventually.

Conservation Technician Rachel Schmidt discussed her plans to collaborate with River Wranglers on a display at the Dayton Valley Days event in September and for other community outreach events this fall. She updated the board on progress with landowner notification and site surveying in the Mound House weed abatement project area. She also provided updates on the NDEP river monitoring project and mentioned that work has started with revisiting previous project sites and noting inventory on future repairs. 

Greg Lehman offered to help with supplying equipment, outreach supplies for Dayton Valley Days. He also mentioned the possibility of bringing on part-time workers for seasonal weed control help next summer.

Supervisor Randy Selmi brought up a concern with neighboring lots having large noxious weed outbreaks. Rich Wilkinson and Marlee Jenkins discussed the potential avenues for filing complaints or providing regulatory letters to encourage landowners to manage outbreaks within their property.

Item 11: Agency Reports

Marlee Jenkins discussed DCNR’s work on publishing a website for citizens to look up the Conservation District they live within. She mentioned that the District will need to fill out a form to provide information on services they provide, as well previous project work and photos. She plans to work on the form with Rich and bring it to the board for approval at a future meeting.

She also informed the board of an Open Meeting Law training from Lyon County that is recorded and available online and said she would send it out to the board.

She brought up that she had been contacted by a landowner who had concerns about there being a conservation easement at his property in Dayton. The board determined that the District does not have a conservation easement on this property. However, the District conducted river stabilization projects in previous years on the property, and entry permits were signed for each year these projects took place. Board discussed that if there is an irrigation ditch running through the property, there may be a possibility of a conservation easement being there. Marlee plans on responding to landowner with this information. Supervisor Lehman mentioned that maybe the easement is because on an irrigation ditch for maintenance access.

Item 12: Announcements

Chairman Ty Minor mentioned that Elsie from NRCS would like to be the District’s contact and attend a future board meeting.
Item 13: Agenda Topics and Next Meeting Date
Scheduled for September 24th 2024.
Item 14: Public Comment
No public comment at this time. 

Item 15: Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 7:24 PM.
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